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MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY, JOYOUS 

AND SAFE 2018! 
It has been a very busy and productive 

year for RMTU members. For all of our 

members who are having a break over the 

Christmas and New Year, we hope you 

have a restful time off, and for those 

members who are at work – take care and 

above all else - think safe and be safe.   

STAFF 

RESIGNATION 

Our Northern 

Regional Organiser 

Stu Johnstone has 

his last day at work 

today as he has 

resigned and will 

move back “home” 

from Auckland to 

Dunedin. Stu has 

been successful in 

his application to 

work for the Dairy 

Workers Union and 

will take up the 

Southern Regional 

Organiser role in the 

New Year. 

The Union wishes 

Stu, wife Claudine 

and family all the best for the future and 

are appreciative of the 4 years of excellent 

work that Stu has given the Union in the 

role. 

The Union has made an employment offer 

to a candidate for the our vacancy and we 

look forward to making announcements on 

this in the New Year. 

UNION OFFICE CLOSURE 

The Union’s National and regional offices will 

close at 1700hrs on 22 December 2017. The 

National Wellington Office reopens on 8 

January 2017 @ 0830hrs.  

The Emergency “on call” 

roster for Union Industrial 

matters for delegates during 

the closedown period is; 

 Todd Valster 23 to 26 

December 2017 inclusive 

on 0274454691 

 John Kerr 27 to 30 

December 2017 inclusive 

on 0272464941 

 Phil Spanswick 31 

December 2017 to 3 

January 2018 inclusive on  

027 2188126 

 Wayne Butson 4 January to 

7 January 2018 inclusive 

on 0274962461 

Please take care 

of each other 

and above all else – 

Have a Merry, Safe and 

Joyous Festive Season!

 

 
 

  

 

On behalf of the 
Union’s President, 
National Management 
Committee and Staff 
we wish all members 
and their families a 
happy and joyous 
Christmas. We also 
wish you a healthy, 
safe and prosperous 
(the only way with 
collective bargaining) 
2018. 


